Department of Energy
Savannah River Operations Office
P.O. Box A
Aiken, South Carolina 29802

JUN 17 1999

Ms. Ann Loadholt, Chair
SRS Citizens Advisory Board
P.O. Box 365

Barnwell, SC 29812

Dear Ms. Loadholt:

SUBIJECT: Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) Recommendation Number 90 — Nuclear
Materials Integration Project

Thank you for submitting the subject recommendation supporting the Department of Energy’s
(DOE) concept of an integrated effort to consolidate nuclear materials.

We support the concept and are actively working to support funding for the shipment of
Americium and Curium from Savannah River to Oak Ridge, and this includes resolving cross-
program funding issues. Recent changes in DOE Headquarters-field relationships, and
establishment of a Field Management Council should improve cross-program planning.
Consolidation of nuclear materials represents a large potential for cost savings across the DOE
complex, and we are working these issues with a high priority.

As discussed at our meetings with the CAB, we are placing a strong emphasis on involving
stakeholders at the earliest stages of DOE's deliberations conceming the management,
stabilization, storage, and ultimate disposition of surplus nuclear materials. Likewise, as the
specific topical reports mentioned in your letter become available, we will share the information
in them with your committee.

If you have any questions, please call me or Jay Bilyeu at (803) 952-2505.

Sincerely,
Greg Rudy ‘)Y
Manager
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